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The United Thank Offering
 " Our Change Changes Lives"
            Fall ECW Meeting

            October 17, 2013

The United Thank Offering Mission:  Put gifts in the Blue Box with thanksgiving, prayer and generosity. Take blessings out of the box for grants to expand the Church's faithfulness to God's mission.

Thank you for keeping the Blue Box in the ministry of your parish! Together, we are using the change placed in the Blue Box in prayer and thanksgiving to change lives of those in compelling need. This past year, as in most years, there were many more requests than the available funds could support. The UTO Board made forty-six grant awards, totaling $1,517, 280.81. Please see all the details at www.utochange.org
One of those awards came to the Diocese of Virginia. St. Andrews School in Richmond requested $25,000 to partially fund "Guidance Counseling for At-Risk Youth, K-5." Their application was selected by the diocesan Grants Review Committee and sent to Bishop Johnston for his approval.  Each diocese of the Episcopal Church may apply for one domestic and one international grant. Bishop Johnston sent our request to the UTO Board, and at their meeting in May, the UTO Board granted this award.
Grant awards are the culmination of a granting cycle that begins with every person in every pew of the church placing coins in the Blue Box, with prayers of thanksgiving for the blessings in their life. Twice each year, in the fall and spring, the offerings are gathered in each church, thanks to the work of the faithful  UTO Parish Coordinators.  The Ingatherings are collected by the Diocesan UTO Coordinator and sent to the " lock box" of the national UTO, where the money accrues interest until it is granted each year. The Spring Ingathering for the Diocese of Virginia totaled $58,158.31. The Fall Ingatherings are underway.
Every penny placed in the Blue Box is granted. The power of nickels, dimes, quarters, and pennies, when united altogether, constructs buildings that provide space away from violence and corruption in Burundi, shelters for the homeless in Alaska; provides a tractor for a garden project in Arkansas, medical care for mothers and their newborn children in Haiti, a film to help prevent bullying in Atlanta, a counselor to help children at risk for being kept out and held back from fulfilling their potential and dreams in Richmond; and many other projects that seek to transform lives. Yes, UTO goes beyond where the roads of the church end to change lives!
By the 125th UTO Anniversary next year, the UTO Board hopes to document through pictures and stories how lives have been changed by these projects. If you have been involved with a UTO project or worked with the recipients of a UTO Grant, please consider sending their story and pictures to Mary Anne Bryant at the diocesan Office of Mission and Outreach (mabryant@thediocese.net) where they can be archived and passed on to the appropriate writers.
UTO Grant applications for 2014 will become available January 1, 2014, at the website: utochange.org and must be completed online and forwarded to the diocesan Office of Mission and Outreach ( mabryant@thediocese.net) by the deadline in mid-February (The exact deadline date will be published as soon as it is known.).  Do you know of a need in your parish or a mission project that could change lives?  Start your grant application now. Go to utochange.org to review the process and start gathering the necessary data. You may use the 2013 "grant writing" information to help you get started, and this will speed the process when the new 2014 application becomes available January 1.
If you need to order materials to help with your UTO Ingathering, go to: http://episcopalmarketplace.org/Products/United-Thank-Offering or call 866-937-2772.

Today, at the afternoon service, the Parish Coordinators from the Diocese of Virginia will participate in an Ingathering to symbolize the work of UTO. Each Parish Coordinator or a representative from your parish is invited to come to the UTO display table before lunch and pick up a card that indicates the amount your parish has contributed in Ingatherings this year. If your church has not yet held its Ingathering, you may indicate on the card when the Ingathering will take place. Together, all Parish Coordinators will process to the front of the church to place these cards in the large UTO box, a traditional part of the afternoon service.
UTO Prayer:  Gracious God, source of all creation, all love, all true joy: accept we pray these outward signs of our profound and continuing thankfulness for all of life.

Keep each of us ever thankful for all the blessings of joy and challenge that come our way. Bless those who will benefit from these gifts through the outreach of the United Thank Offering. This we ask through Jesus Christ, the greatest gift and blessing of all. 
Amen
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